
                                          Bird Wing Report 

                                       November 22, 2016 

By Renee Levesque, Bird Wing Scribe 

The last Bird Wing meeting of 2016 was held in the auditorium of the North Bay Public Library 

on November 22.  As usual, there will not be a meeting in December, but instead there will be 

the Christmas Bird Count.  More about that later in this report. 

Birds Seen in November:  Although we are not getting many Common 

Redpolls (right) and Pine Grosbeaks because of the poor cone crop, Gary 

Sturge had Common Redpolls on his property near Powassan and in the 

same general area, saw Pine Grosbeaks.  I had some Pine Siskins with 

American Goldfinch that spent a few minutes in a tree in my yard, but 

the Pine Siskins havenôt been seen since, although the American 

Goldfinch continue to come.  Others, including Ken Gowing, are also 

getting American Goldfinch.  It looks as if it will be the finch that we 

will see the most this winter, unlike last winter when the Common 

Redpoll was prominent.  Evening Grosbeaks were also seen by Gary, as 

well as by Kaye Edmonds and Lori Anderson. 

Lori had 32 Snow Buntings on her property and an American Robin at 

her feeder.  I also had an American Robin (below) at my feeder and 

eating berries from a spirea bush in my yard. 

Connie Sturge had a large flock of Bohemian Waxwings arrive on her 

property the day of our meeting.  Shirley McKercher had a Northern 

Shrike at her place in Callander, as well as a Mourning Dove that was 

chased off by the shrike. 

Sparrows continue to be 

seen.  I have a very shy immature White-throat 

that I see daily in my yard; Ken had an 

American Tree Sparrow; and Grant McKercher 

had White-crowned Sparrows (see top of next 

page) the week prior to our meeting.  Brent 

Turcotte and I had a Dark-eyed Junco in our 

yards.  House Sparrows were seen by Lori, 

Gary and Connie. 
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All three woodpeckers were seen - the Hairy by 

Janet Phillips, the Downy by Irene Kasch and the 

Pileated (left) by Rob Rodger and Mary Lord.   

Both nuthatches were seen, the White-breasted 

and the Red-breasted.  Naturally all the birds we 

can expect to see have been seen ï Blue Jay, 

Black-capped Chickadee, American Crow and 

Common Raven. 

Kaye saw a lone American Pipit at Sunset Park 

on November 19, and Kurtis Irish saw Canada 

Geese.  So many Canada Geese gathered in large 

flocks this fall that one just expects them to be 

around until one day we wonder where most of 

them went, seemingly all at once.  

Lori saw Wild Turkeys near her place ï ten of 

them!  

Raptors seen were a Red-tailed Hawk seen by 

Kaye in Calvin Township; Rough-legged Hawk 

seen along Hwy. 17 West; and I woke up one 

morning to find a young Northern Goshawk in a 

tree in my yard.  Saved me a trip to Garyôs 
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Stillaway Line where Gary never fails to 

find a Northern Goshawk and a Black-

backed Woodpecker! 

In the world of ducks, many stayed around 

this fall for some time because of the 

relatively mild autumn, but the most 

exciting duck found, and rare for our area, 

was a female Canvasback Duck seen first by 

Lori and Ken at Callander Lagoon during 

the November Bird Bash and subsequently 

seen by Dick Tafel, Kaye Edmonds and me.  

Dick, and others, also saw hundreds of 

Bufflehead and Ring-necked Ducks at 

Callander Lagoon; Grant saw Common 

Goldeneye (right) in Callander Bay and 

others saw them at Sunset Park and at 

Callander Lagoon.  Fred Pinto saw Hooded 

and Common Mergansers in the pond at 

Laurier Woods.  An American Wigeon, a 

pair of Green-winged Teal and a few 

American Black Ducks were also seen at 

Callander Lagoon by Dick.  

All three scoters were seen at Sunset Park ï White-

winged, Black and Surf.  

Horned Grebes were seen at Sunset Park by Brent, 

Dick and me; Red-necked Grebes were also seen at 

Sunset by Grant and others; and Pied-billed Grebes 

were seen at Cache Bay by Dick during the early 

November Bird Bash.  

Great Blue Herons were seen by some and a 

Double-crested Cormorant (left) was still around 

and seen by Dick and me at Kingôs Wharf during 

the November Bird Bash.  (I hear that two others 

were subsequently seen during the December Bird 
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Bash, one by Paul Smylie in Trout Lake and one 

by Grant in Callander Bay.)   

Gulls seen included Ring-bills, Herring and 

Great Black-backed at Sunset Park and 

elsewhere along the Lake Nipissing shoreline.  

(See ñGull Outingò later in this report for even 

more gulls.) 

South African Birds:  Grant and Shirley 

McKercher recently took a trip to South Africa 

where Grant saw 209 species of the 850 species 

to be seen in South Africa!  This was in addition 

to his seeing many of those animals we only 

dream of seeing, to say nothing of his being 

charged by an elephant!  Grant told us about his 

trip, with some humourous interjections by 

Shirley, and he showed us some of the bird 

photos he took.  Two are seen here, the pretty 

Cape Weaver (above right) and the only 

breeding penguin in Africa, the African Penguin 

(left), that has taken over Boulderôs Beach near 

Cape Town.  Other bird photos Grant took can be 

seen in Januaryôs edition of The Woodland 

Observer, to be sent to Nipissing Naturalists Club 

members sometime in early January and 

subsequently posted on our website, 

http://www.nipnats.com/. 

Christmas Bird Count:   Lori Anderson reported 

that the field leaders of all the areas have been 

firmed up and we are ready to go count Christmas 

birds for our 38
th
 year on Saturday, December 

17!  Leaders have been provided with their 

booklets and new this year is a blank sheet on 

which we are to jot down a synopsis of our route.  

Lori is looking for written information, for 

example, on where we generally stop to look for 

birds; where we walk and how far; and where we 

scope.  Information such as this is important so 

that if anyone takes over our route in the future, 
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they will have a better idea of where the birds might be. 

Last year, we counted 2,755 birds and 37 species, and in 

2014, 2,835 birds and 34 species.  If the mild weather 

continues, this could be a good year for the number of 

species seen.  If you come across penguins as Grant did in 

South Africa - and some breed of penguins are scattered 

here and there throughout North Bay at this time of the year 

as you will see from the photo at right - they do not count!  

Lori is also looking for feeder watchers, so if you are 

interested, please let Lori know immediately by emailing 

her at lori.anderson58@hotmail.com or phoning her at 705-

724-5780.  You must, however, be watching feeders within 

a 15-mile radius of North Bay.  If in doubt, Lori can tell 

you. 

The pot luck dinner and compilation of species and 

numbers seen will be held at the home of Grant and Shirley 

McKercher.  Lori will provide the address and time, but 

probably the time will be anywhere from 5:30 to 6:00 to 

allow us time to get home for our pot luck dish.  

Gull Outing :  The gull outing to Merrickôs Landfill Site was a very 

successful one in which participants were rewarded with seeing a good 

thousand Herring Gulls, one Ring-billed Gull, about a dozen Great Black-backed Gulls (below), 

five first year Glaucous Gulls, about the same number of first year Iceland Gulls and a couple of 

first year Thayerôs Gulls (see next page).  Also present were a dozen Bald Eagles, although staff 

told us they counted 16 earlier that morning.  And, as usual, seen were about 40 or so Common 

Ravens and a number of European Starlings.  A great outing all around, and not too, too cold, 

except at the top of the mound.  There the wind doth howl and blow coldly, but rewarding us 

with a close-up of a Glaucous and views of Lake Nipissing and the surrounding forest. 
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